
  

Submit comment on Transmission Development Forum   
  
Wellhead Electric Co. Inc. comments on the January 2025 Transmission Development Forum.   
 
Kind Persons, 
 
With respect to the Summary of SCE Network Upgrades presented at the Transmission 
Development Forum (TDF) on Jan 29, 2025, we would offer the following comments and 
questions: 
 

1. Per the slide shown below, Project ID SCE-C12P2-N-R3 “Moorpark CRAS: monitoring 
infrastructure”, we note that the In-Service Date has been moved from December 2027 
to June 2028. During the TDF, it was described by SCE that the delay in the In-Service 
Date was tied to a Cluster 12 project that has been placed in suspension under the 
terms of its LGIA. 

2. While the delay in the Cluster 12 project may make this change seem acceptable, there 
is at least one later queued project that is reliant upon this Network Upgrade and the 
delaying of the Moorpark CRAS has a severe adverse consequence to the later queued 
project. 

3. Please explain why it is acceptable to place stress on a later queued project that is 
reliant upon this network upgrade? As we understand it, the Cluster 12 project has a 
responsibility to keep this Network Upgrade moving forward so as to not impact later 
queued projects. 

4. The later queued project is seeking to have a June 2027 COD with its offtake 
counterparty and this delay is a serious problem that cannot be solved with a limited 
operational study or construction sequencing.  

5. We would propose moving the Moorpark CRAS back to an In-Service date of June 2027. 
The resulting timeframe would be 30 months which is an adequate amount of time as 
we understand it.  

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


